
 
STATEMENT OF REASONS 

NORTH SOMERSET COUNCIL 
 

NAILSEA (OFF STREET PARKING PLACES) CONSOLIDATION ORDER 2025  
 
 

North Somerset Council proposes to introduce parking charges to additional car park 
sites. The proposals aim to provide well managed and well maintained parking 
facilities that support local economies, responds to climate challenges and uphold 
healthy communities. 
The introduction of parking charges to additional sites will allow the council to 
continue providing parking facilities and help to mitigate cuts to essential statutory 
duty services. 
 
The proposed parking charges recognise the nature of local areas and the people 
that use the parking facilities currently. They are designed to minimise impact on 
local businesses and economy whilst ensuring that residents can access services 
and facilities at minimal cost. The proposals are designed to ensure adequate 
turnover in parking spaces to support local businesses as housing growth expands 
our communities and increases the pressure on spaces available. 
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